

Sorry

this sounds a lot of doom and gloom but in the midst of it all we see an openness to the gospel. The parents are asking for meetings and the children seem to be more spiritually aware too. Please pray that we might make the most of the opportunities that God gives us.

The new computer room at the annexe school was inaugurated last week. The bishop came along for the service. One dad from the main school had sent down 3 new computers and we sent more from school. The room looked very impressive and we are very grateful for such a generous donation. The annexe children, teachers and parents were also very pleased with it.

We take the full week off for Easter returning to school on Easter Monday. We will be leading a time of meditation on Good Friday and taking the Easter Sunday service. Sadly many people will be away for the Easter break. Even so, we have had a rise in numbers in the church with 40+ people coming each week. The chapel is only small so it looks very full when we have that number. We continue to take turns with the services and it's good to see new people appearing.

Some of our older pupils are getting ready to go to Brazil for a sports camp at the end of April. This is a new adventure for that age groups as, up until now, only the younger secondary

classes have gone. Pray for safety for them.

We are also looking for a new science teacher for July as it looks like the Hickmott family won't be staying. We need someone who can teach in English and who has their qualifications recognized by the Ministry of Education here. It sounds a tall order but we know we have a great God. The Ministry is tightening up and we had to get our qualifications recognized too. They accepted ours without too many problems having taught here for so long.

In April we are going to Buenos Aires for 3 days as there is a Book fair there and we want to get new books for school. We are quite looking forward to our trip and to buying books. The Second form are having a fashion show and have conned Mags into modelling for them!!! We're waiting to see what they find for her to wear!









Easter celebrations





On the home front Mags is looking forward to getting more plants over the break. The excessive heat of February/ March killed off a lot of plants. Gwen is planning on getting down to sewing, making costumes for her infant class as they will be doing costumes of Britain after the break and then she plans to use them to do a play for the parents. The dogs and cats are fine too and keeping us amused.

Thankyou for all your prayers. It's exciting to see the way God answers them. May you know the joy of Risen Christ at this Easter time.

> God Bless and love from, Gwen and Mags xxx